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	East Los Angeles Chamber of Commerce 20th Annual Installation of Officers
Last night I attended the East Los Angeles Chamber of Commerce's 20th Annual Board of Directors Installation Awards Dinner.   This annual event is held to honor those persons from both the public and private sector who exemplify excellence in the contributions made toward enriching the quality of life for the businesses and residents of the East Los Angeles and surrounding communities.  I accepted the Progress Award in recognition of our contribution to the progress of the community of East Los Angeles for our construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.  I mentioned that not only is the project expected to come in ahead of schedule and on budget but it has also posted an unparalleled safety record at more than 3.6 million construction hours without a single lost-time injury.   

Other awardees included Special Guest Speaker, Honorable Congresswoman Lucille Roybal-Allard, Citibank for Corporation of the Year, Community Development Commission for the Community Development Award and many others.    
November General Managers Meeting
Yesterday, the General Managers Group met at our Headquarters to discuss various regional transit issues affecting us and the Municipal Operators including the availability of Measure R sales tax revenues and the impact of the state budget crisis on State Transit Assistance (STA) funding.  We stated that an amendment to our budget to address these funding issues will be going to our Board in January 2009. The General Managers also received an update on the Transit Access Pass (TAP) program and will see a demonstration of the regional TAP website next month. 
Harbor Subdivision Transit Corridor Study
On Wednesday, November 19, 2008, the Harbor Subdivision Transit Corridor team will host its second meeting of its Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) from 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. at our Headquarter's building.  The TAC is comprised of 35 members from local, state and federal agencies/jurisdictions.  This meeting will be held to re-cap the public comments received from the September Early Scoping meetings and to get technical feedback on the mode, routing, terminus and spur alternatives being proposed for the project.  

Monthly CEO Regionwide Meeting
The next Regionwide Transportation CEOs Meeting will be held this Friday, November 14, 2008 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Malibu Conference Room on the 25th floor of Metro’s Gateway Headquarters Building. This month, the group will discuss Measure R, the Economic Stimulus Package and Colton Crossing funding.  In addition, there will be an informational discussion on suggestions to streamline procurement and environmental processes that impact transportation. 
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